                         BOARD OF HEALTH



Medway, Massachusetts




    July 13, 2009


Members Present: 
Robert Collum, Chairman

Mike Heavey, Clerk

Joseph Hoban, Member

William Fisher, Health Agent




Carol Brodeur, Administrative Assistant

Mr. Collum called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.
The Board of Health meeting broke to attend the joint meeting between the Board of Selectmen and Board of Health to vote to appoint Kathleen McCarthy as the new member of the Board of Health to replace Joseph Hoban who resigned. (See minutes of joint meeting attached)

Mr. Paul DeSimone – 7:30PM Mr. DeSimone appeared before the board to present picture of a building at 44 Main Street he feels should be condemned. The building is in bad shape and the area surrounding the building is a mess and needs to be cleaned up. Mr. Collum assured Mr. DeSimone Bill Fisher will visit the property. 
19 Puddingstone Lane:  The board approved the plans for the septic system repair at 19 Puddingstone Lane.

104 Oakland Street: The board approved the plans for the septic system repair at 104 Oakland Street

Commercial Units:  Carol Brodeur had stated to the board members a resident had inquired how many units in a multiunit building would consider it a commercial building to be able to be removed from the town trash resident program and go to a commercial hauler. The board members suggested researching the trash regulations and seeing if there was anything in them to determine what and how many units would be considered commercial. 
81 Lovering Street:  Paul Revell appeared before the board to discuss an issue he has with his and his daughter’s chickens. He stated the animal control officer told his daughter who resides at 81 Lovering Street she was in non-compliance due to having 17 chickens on her property and the regulations state: (The maximum number of live fowl to be kept in a hen house or enclosure in a residential area shall be no more than ten (10)), and that she must get rid of 7 of the chickens and get a permit for the 10 she keeps. Mr. Collum stated seeing as Mr. Revell also owns the property next door to his daughter 79 Oakland Street that he could obtain a permit for the other 7 chickens to allow them to keep all 17 chickens. Mr. Collum also recommended that Bill Fisher get together with the animal control officer Brenda Hamelin and go back out to the properties and take a look and see what was going on and report back to the board members. 

7:45 – Marion Comm. Retreat Center – Bill Drexel & Jim Tusino – Status Update:  Bill Drexel appeared before the board to give a status update of the plans for the new retreat center stating the plan review is not quite complete yet. They are still waiting on a letter from DEP and that should be in by the end of the week. He stated the existing system in the front of the building is designed for 9980 gallons per day. Bill Fisher stated currently the average flow per day is approximately 660 gallons per day and a peak flow would be approximately 1300 gallons per day on occasion. According to the plans, the new system that is going to be in the rear of the building will tie into the existing system in the front and the numbers will be re-reviewed.  Mr. Heavey stated he would like something in writing from the D.E.P. Mr. Drexel stated he would like a letter from the Board of Health stating induction that everyone from the Board of Health is on board with this plan. 
33 West Street:  Mr. Collum inquired on what was happening with this building. If it has been condemned why hasn’t it been torn down? Part of the property of this address sits in Bellingham and the Town of Bellingham should be notified as to its status.
Minutes:  Mr. Hoban motioned to accept the minutes from June 8, 2009. Motion was seconded by Mr. Collum. All in favor.

Beavers:   Mr. Fisher informed the board there is a serious beaver damn that is affecting the sewer line on Wellington Street and that residents are complaining their yards are starting to flood with water. He stated the Conservation Commissions’ approval is needed to breach the damn and then the highway department could go in with the backhoe and pull it apart to release some of the water. The board of health can then issue a trapping permit. The board of health members unanimously agreed to approve the Conservation Commissions request to go forward and breach the damn not only on Wellington Street but also on Cottage Streets and Winthrop Streets. 
Pro Bark, Inc.:   Mr. Fisher brought before the board a proposal previously tabled for the company Pro Bark, Inc. to come in and do the chipping down the recycling center at no cost to the Town Of Medway as long as they were allowed to take all the chips and ½ of the screened material.
Expressions by Friends:  Mr. Fisher informed the board this establishment did not submit their paperwork for renewal of their tanning operation and a letter was sent to them to stop all tanning operations until their permit paperwork was submitted and approved for operation.

17-19 Pine Street:  A concerned resident called to state there is a man living in his boat in the back yard at this address. He is currently in Florida however but will notify the Health Agent when he returns. 

Meeting was adjourned at 9:15PM.
Next meeting is scheduled to be held on Monday, August 10th, 2009 at 7PM in the Board of Health Office.
Respectfully submitted,

Carol Brodeur

Administrative Assistant

